State of Palestine Ministry of Education Directorate of Ramallah & Al-Birch School		12 th Grade Literary Stream Final Exam Date:/ 2023
Name		Time :2:30hours
	Total marks: 100	الورقة الأولى Paper One
Reading	Comprehension (4	0 points)
Ouestion Number One : (20 points)		
Read the following text carefully and comp	plete the tasks belo	w:
is having on young people. My fourteen-ye online, or updating his social media page. H	ear-old son seems to e says he is going to ng that he is wasting	o do his homework, but an hour or two later so much time on this instead of doing useful
	potential dangers ar	anguage properly? Is there a danger that <u>they</u> e out there in the online world? I don't know ons like these.
Text B: Like it or not, today's youn found that nearly a quarter of teenagers use phones. Texting is now the main form of between countries, but the one thing we can	social media sites at communication for	young people. The figures obviously vary
Not according to Dr Amy Lehane, who has s look back,' she says, 'you find the same par television. Often it comes from a fear of so young people are quite capable of telling to between the types of language used for text	studied exactly how nic reaction from old omething they don't he difference between s and job application or example, that it's	en the online world and the real world, or
A: Answer the following questions.		(8 points)
1. What does the parent in text A want he	r son to do instead o	of wasting his time?
Mention two inquires that the parent is a.	mainly concerned a	bout.
What is predicted about the figures of to	eenagers using socia	al media?
4. The results of Dr Amy Lehane's research	ch show that :	
Result	s of the resear	ch

B: Complete the sentences below:	(4 points)
1. The fourteen-year-old son is wastin	ng his time onor or
2. It is estimated that	use social media many times per day.
In the past, older people used to worry ab	out
C: Decide whether the following statement	ts are True (T) or False (F): (4 points)
	ing as the main form of communication. () about young people's use of technology. ()
D: Say what the following pronouns, numb	pers or phrases refer to: (4 points)
1. it (line 4) refers to	b. they (line 8) refers to
2. 75% (line 13) refers to	
THE PART COLD TO SEE TO SERVE THE TOTAL COLD	
people work. Having to live near your workple computer at home. In fact, some people are did a workplace at all. My wife and I had talked about 'getting of making excuses for not doing it. We decided village in the country. Now roughly a year has gone by, so may What have we gained from it, and how much 'a simpler and healthier life'. And the answer before, of course, and we work a lot harder. (mainly because there aren't very many place we can now choose when we do things. What we've found, though, is that we things we used to buy without even thinking and we definitely don't have time to play corperiod was quite hard and we weren't convint that our decision was the right one. To be	the huge changes in information technology has been on the way lace is no longer a restriction because you can do so much on the iscovering that they can do everything from home and don't need out of our comfort zone' for some time before we finally stopped to give up our well-paid jobs in the city and move to a remote ybe it's time to stop and ask ourselves some questions. In have we lost? The main answer to the first question, I think, is not the second question is 'not very much'. We are poorer than Our social network has shrunk too as we don't go out as much est to go). On the other hand, we have more control over our times to don't need all the latest fashions, computer games and other about it. We don't have to wear new clothes to impress others, imputer games. I wouldn't recommend it to everyone. The initial steed we were capable of living this way. There was no guaranteed to morest, we're still not 100% sure, but we certainly don't regret
trying.	and the state of t
A-Choose the best title for each paragraph 1-The couples' decision	CONTRACTOR OF THE PROPERTY OF
2-The couple's recommendation	paragraph
3-Effects of new technologies on people's life	
4-Advantages of the experience	paragraph
B- Answer the following questions:	
1-How did the speaker and his wife get out o	f their comfort zone? (2points)
2-What have the couple gained from the expense	erience? (2points)
3-Why wouldn't the speaker recommend his	experience to others? (2points)
C- Decide whether the following statement	ts are <u>True</u> of <u>False</u> . (3points)
1-Living near your work place is very import 2-The speaker isn't sure about how correct th 3-After a year, they worked harder but becam	tant nowadays . eir decision was

D-What do these words, highlighted in the text refer to ?	(3points)
a-'they' (L 3) :b-'the second question '(L10) :	
c-'we '(L17) :	
c-'we '(L17) : E-Find words in the text that mean the same meaning as : a. got smaller : b. reason to be sure :	(2points
F-Find words in the text that mean the opposite of:	(2points)
a. unable : b. close :	
Vocabulary: (25 points)	
Question Number Three:	
A: Replace the underlined parts of the sentences below with word	s from the box: (5 points)
outweighs , reluctant , bald , terror , returns	
 The idea of speaking in front of hundreds of people fills me with people fills m	
 Companies try hard to make more and more profits. The benefits of the project are more important than its disadvant 	termor
4. When I saw him, I thought he looked old because he was almost 3	
5. Most people are not willing to answer questions about their age.	
B: Complete the sentences with words from the box:	(5 points)
lasting , duty , optional , lack , personal	
Teacher's first is to teach good values to their s	tudents.
2. In some countries, it's embarrassing to ask question	is, especially about age.
In some countries, it's embarrassing to ask Reading stories to children helps to create a	we of literature.
4. Some poor countriesbasic things like food and v	vater:
5. At university, students have both compulsory and	courses.
C: Complete the sentences with the suitable phrasal verbs from	m the box. (5 points)
stand out , put up , satisfied with , came out , protect	from
The news about the queen's death and now ev	
2. A friend of mine was visiting Palestine for a month, so I	him in my flat.
Babies take regular vaccinations in order to them	diseases.
\$250 ml 100 (100 (100 (100 (100 (100 (100 (100	m the rest of the text.
5. I feelmy current job. Therefore, I'm not think	ring about changing it.
D: Match the following to form word pairs:	(2 points)
	anings . club . zone
a b c.	d
E: Complete the sentences with words from the box and the prefix	xes (co-/ mis/ over/ under). (3 pts)
 Both their names are written on the front book because they are 	
 Fake news always people and give then 	the remana idea
	i the wrong idea.
Fake news always people and give then Many people think famous football players are	i the wrong idea.
and the same of th	(5 points)
F: Circle the correct answer:	Chia MANAGAR
F: Circle the correct answer: 1. He borrowed a lot of money and now he is (in debt / on debt).	(5 points)
F: Circle the correct answer: 1. He borrowed a lot of money and now he is (in debt / on debt).	(5 points) ole are interested in your products.
F: Circle the correct answer: 1. He borrowed a lot of money and now he is (in debt / on debt). 2. You need to do (market research / market value) to see if peop	(5 points) ole are interested in your products, the back next week.

Section A: (15point	ts)	1	
	مثلة هذا القسم) ns in this section	(اجباري عن جعيع اد	
Question Number I			(2 (- (-)
(1) Circle the letter	of the correct answer:	11.00	(3 points)
	you bo b- has	c- is	d- was
a- were	D= Has		
a-could not	b- might	noid a meeting, bu	d-won't
3- We	to Jordan next Sunday. The p b- are travelling c- ar	lane ticket is already bo	ooked.
(2) Complete the fo	ollowing statements with the c	orrect verbs provided	in brackets: (3points)
			(visit)
			(not get)
3-Mohamed		in Turkey for a long tir	ne and he's happy there .(live)
(3) Rewrite the foll	owing sentences starting with	the given words:	(4 points)
1 Williams did success	out they once bearing?	htts	502701 78
1- "Where did you p	ut the car keys?		
He asked me			
2- "Don't play in the	street."		
The policeman war	ned the boys		
3- I didn't speak to h	m when I had the chance.		
I wish			
4- You'd better ask s	omeone to check the letter.		
You'd better ask so	meone to have		
4: Fill in the blanks	with the suitable m <mark>odal ver</mark> b	from the box below:	(3points)
will	may might not	may well	
The state of the s	her lessons, she	The second secon	rticipate well in the lesson.
2-He has trained wel	I for the match, he		win the match.
3-The company has	got all the necessary equipment	,I'm sure they	start work soon.
=5-FROM: CARLO D-FR	TO SOUR SOUTHBUILD FOR	GAGE 15,000 1	
5- Complete the sen	itences with suitable prepositi	ons from the box:	(2 points)
from , of , in,	between , for		
 This job isn't 	really suitable older	people.	
Sometimes it	's difficult for people to choose	two	options.
I usually wea	r sunglasses to protect my eyes	the sun.	
4. We should be	e aware the food that	t we put on our tables.	
Section B: (10points	s)	- 10	
From this section a	nswer <u>only two</u> questions.	أحب عن سوالين فقط	
Question Number F	The state of the s	4 4 4 4	
그리지 바다 맛있다 때문에 되면 없는 말이 되었다면 하지만 하는 그리면 살이 있었다면 그 없다.	rrect answer between bracket	8.0	(3points)
	his patient		J. 137 5-76 # O.
	d that her students		e misusing / had misused)
	my frie	4명 (시발 :), 3 기급 : () 나는 사람들이 다른 사람들이 사용하는 사람들이 가능하는 것이다.	[2] [2] [3] [4] [4] [4] [5] [5] [4] [4] [4] [5] [6] [6] [6] [6] [6] [6] [7] [7] [7] [7] [7] [7] [7] [7] [7] [7

Language: (25 points)

B- Add question tags to the sentences below: 1. My friend hurt his finger,?	(2points)
2. She's become the most important figure in the	country,?
 He hurt his head by running across the wall, of Have the furniture been delivered from the far When I got home, they were having lunch, no 	thing was left for me the present continuous tense to complete the following (2points into the water. (jump)
3-A- Rewrite the following using reduced rela 1-Books that have been bought recently are very	interesting.
2-The engineers who designed this building are	professional.
3-I don't like food which is served in restaurants	K.
B- Complete the sentences with the past part 1-The world is facing	iciple or - ing form of the verbs in brackets: (2points) sea temperatures . (rise)
news that happened to you during the last me Explaining the event. Your feeling about it. W	And the state of t
enquire if there are any possible vacancies in	mir Jarrar, the head of Jawwal company in Ramallah, to their company. You can make use of the following ideas: urself by talking about your qualifications, skills and y that you might accept any kind of work.



State of	Palestine
	of Education & Higher Education
Director	ate of Ramallah & Al-birch
School:	



12th Grade Literary / scientific Stream Final Exam Date:..../ 2023

Time :2:30hours

Reading Comprehension (40 points)

Question Number One : (20 points)

Read the following text carefully and complete the tasks below:

Text A: As a parent, I'm becoming increasingly worried about the effect communications technology is having on young people. My fourteen-year-old son seems to spend hours every day texting or chatting online, or updating his social media page. He says he is going to do his homework, but an hour or two later still has not started it, and I cannot help feeling that he is wasting so much time on this instead of doing useful things, or even just being with his friends and communicating with real people.

Is all this texting affecting young people's ability to use language properly? Is there a danger that they could become addicted to technology? What potential dangers are out there in the online world? I don't know enough about these new technologies to be able to answer questions like these.

Text B: Like it or not, today's young people are the connected generation. A recent study in the US found that nearly a quarter of teenagers use social media sites at least ten times a day and 75% own mobile phones. Texting is now the main form of communication for young people. The figures obviously vary between countries, but the one thing we can predict is that they will continue to rise.

Inevitably, this has led to panic among parents, teachers and other adults. But are these fears justified? Not according to Dr Amy Lehane, who has studied exactly how young people are using technology. 'If you look back,' she says, 'you find the same panic reaction from older people to the growth of the telephone or television. Often it comes from a fear of something they don't understand, but our research indicates that young people are quite capable of telling the difference between the online world and the real world, or between the types of language used for texts and job applications. They're also very aware of the possible negative effects of technology: they know, for example, that it's not a good idea to post a message like 'I'm having a party next Saturday' on a public site.'

A: Answer the following questions.

(8 points)

- 1. What does the parent in text A want her son to do instead of wasting his time?
 - She wants him to do useful things, be with his friends and communicate with real people.
- 2. Mention two inquires that the parent is mainly concerned about.
 - a. Is all this texting affecting young people's ability to use language properly?
 - b. What potential dangers are out there in the online world?
- What is predicted about the figures of teenagers using social media?

They will continue to rise.

4. The results of Dr Amy Lehane's research show that :

Results of the research

Young people are quite capable of telling the difference between the online world and the real world, or between the types of language used for texts and job applications.

They are also very aware of the possible negative effects of technology

B: Complete the sentences below:

(4 points)

- 1. The fourteen-year-old son is wasting his time on chatting or chatting online, or updating his social media page
- 2. It is estimated that a quarter of teenagers use social media many times per day.
- 3. In the past, older people used to worry about the growth of the telephone or television.
- C: Decide whether the following statements are True (T) or False (F): (4 points)
- The parent in text A is satisfied with what her son is doing. (F)
- 2. Nowadays, young people tend to use texting as the main form of communication. (T)
- 3. Text A suggests that we shouldn't worry about young people's use of technology. (F)
- It's easy for young people to notice the negative impacts of technology. (
- D: Say what the following pronouns, numbers or phrases refer to: (4 points)
 - 1. it (line 4) refers to homework
- b. they (line 8) refers to young people
- 2. 75% (line 13) refers to percentage of teenagers who own mobile phones.
- c. she (line 18) refers to Dr Amy Lehane,

Question Number Two: (20points)

Read the text and find answers to the questions below:

One of the most noticeable effects of the huge changes in information technology has been on the way people work. Having to live near your workplace is no longer a restriction because you can do so much on the computer at home. In fact, some people are discovering that they can do everything from home and don't need a workplace at all.

My wife and I had talked about 'getting out of our comfort zone' for some time before we finally stopped making excuses for not doing it. We decided to give up our well-paid jobs in the city and move to a remote village in the country.

Now roughly a year has gone by, so maybe it's time to stop and ask ourselves some questions.

What have we gained from it, and how much have we lost? The main answer to the first question, I think, is 'a simpler and healthier life'. And the answer to the second question is 'not very much. We are poorer than before, of course, and we work a lot harder. Our social network has shrunk too as we don't go out as much (mainly because there aren't very many places to go). On the other hand, we have more control over our time: we can now choose when we do things.

What we've found, though, is that we don't need all the latest fashions, computer games and other things we used to buy without even thinking about it. We don't have to wear new clothes to impress others, and we definitely don't have time to play computer games. I wouldn't recommend it to everyone. The initial period was quite hard and we weren't convinced we were capable of living this way. There was no guarantee that our decision was the right one. To be honest, we're still not 100% sure, but we certainly don't regret trying.

A-Choose the best title for each paragraph:

(4points)

1-The couples' decision

2-The couple's recommendation

3-Effects of new technologies on people's life

4-Advantages of the experience

paragraph paragraph

paragraph

paragraph

B- Answer the following questions:

(2points)

1-How did the speaker and his wife get out of their comfort zone? (2poi They decided to give up our well-paid jobs in the city and move to a remote village in the country.

2-What have the couple gained from the experience?

(2points)

'a simpler and healthier life'

3-Why wouldn't the speaker recommend his experience to others? The initial period was quite hard and they weren't convinced they were capable of living this	(2points) way.
C- Decide whether the following statements are <u>True</u> of <u>False</u> . 1-Living near your work place is very important nowadays . (F) 2-The speaker isn't sure about how correct their decision was . (T) 3-After a year, they worked harder but became poorer . (T)	(3points)
D-What do these words, highlighted in the text refer to ? a-'they' (L 3) people	(3points)
c-'we '(L17)	
E-Find words in the text that mean the same meaning as :	(2points
a. got smallershrunk b. reason to be sure guarantee	93 - 2 00000000
F-Find words in the text that mean the opposite of:	(2points)
a. unable : capable b. close : remote	
Vocabulary: (25 points) Question Number Three: A: Replace the underlined parts of the sentences below with words from the box: (5 points)	s)
outweighs , reluctant , bald , terror , returns	
1. The idea of speaking in front of hundreds of people fills me with great fear. terror	
2. Companies try hard to make more and more profits. returns	
3. The benefits of the project are more important than its disadvantages. outweighs	
4. When I saw him, I thought he looked old because he was almost without hair. bald	
5. Most people are not willing to answer questions about their age. reluctant	
B: Complete the sentences with words from the box: (5 points)	
Committee of the Commit	
lasting , duty , optional , lack , personal	
1. Teacher's first duty is to teach good values to their students.	
2. In some countries, it's embarrassing to ask personal questions, especially about age.	
3. Reading stories to children helps to create a lasting love of literature.	
4. Some poor countries <i>lack</i> basic things like food and water.	
5. At university, students have both compulsory and optional courses.	
C: Complete the sentences with the suitable phrasal verbs from the box. (5 point	s)
stand out , put up , satisfied with , came out , protect from	
 The news about the queen's death came out and now everyone knows. A friend of mine was visiting Palestine for a month, so I put him up in my flat. Babies take regular vaccinations in order to protect them from diseases. I think the title should be in red to make it stand out from the rest of the text. I feel satisfied with my current job. Therefore, I'm not thinking about changing it. 	,
D: Match the following to form word pairs: (2 poin	ts)
comfort, chess, time, unintended management, meanings, club, zone	
a. Comfort zone b. chess club c. time management c. unintended	ı
E: Complete the sentences with words from the box and the prefixes (co-/ mis / over / und	ler). (3 pts)
paid , lead , writers	

- Both their names are written on the front book because they are the co-writers of the book.
- 2. Fake news always mislead people and give them the wrong idea.
- 3. Many people think famous football players are overpaid.

F: Circle the correct answer:

(5 points)

- He borrowed a lot of money and now he is (in debt / on debt).
- You need to do (market research / market value) to see if people are interested in your products.
- The manager is away (on arrival / on business) and he will come back next week.
- 4. Passengers fasten their seatbelts during (takeoff / take off) and landing.
- He stopped to buy some bread (on the way / on time) home.

Language: (20 points)

Section A: (10p		and in the land	- A 5
		عن جميع أسئلة هذا القسم)	(اجباري
Question Number			12 Patrices
A SECOND PROPERTY OF THE PROPE	r of the correct answer:		(3 Points)
	e you bo	rn? c- is	d- was
a- were	b- has	the state of the s	
a-could not	b- might	hold a meeting, but I don	d-won't
		an next Sunday. The plane t	154 151 531 531
a-travel		c- are going to travel d	
a-mave)	b- are travening	e- are going to traver	havening
(2) Complete the fo	ollowing statements wit	h the correct verbs provide	ed in brackets: (3 points)
1-Sameer always	visits	his uncle on Friday.	(visit)
2-My fatherhe	is not got	his salary yet	(not get)
3-Mohamed has	s been living	in Turkey for a long tim	e and he's happy there .(live)
(3) Rewrite the following	lowing sentences startin	ig with the given words:	(4 points)
1- "Where did you	out the car keys?" He ask	ed mewhere I put the car	keys
Sentence matter and a company	The reservoir and the reservoir and the reservoir	warned the boysagainst p	
3- I didn't speak to l	him when I had the chan	ce. I wishI had spoken to	him
4- You'd better ask	someone to check the let	ter. You'd better ask someon	e to havethe letter checked
(3) A: Fill in the b	lanks with the suitable	modal verb from the box b	elow: (3points)
will	may might r	not may well	
1-She didn't prepar	e her lessons, shemigh	at not participate well i	n the lesson.
2-He has trained we	ell for the match , he	.may wellwin	the match.
3-The company has	got all the necessary equ	ipment, I'm sure theywi	II start work soon.
5- Complete the se	ntences with suitable p	repositions from the box:	(2 points)
from , of , in .	between , for		

- 1. This job isn't really suitable for older people.
- Sometimes it's difficult for people to choose <u>between</u> two options.

- 3. I usually wear sunglasses to protect my eyes from the sun.
- 4. We should be aware of the food that we put on our tables.

Section B: (10points)

From this section answer only two questions. اجب عن سؤالين فقط

Question Number Five: (10 points)	pagamega ana
	(3points
1-The doctor advised his patientto take	
B- Add question tags to the sentences below:	(2points
1. My friend hurt his finger,didn't he?	
2. She's become the most important figure in the country	
2- A- Correct the mistakes in the sentences below. There is one mistake in each sentence.)	(3points)
1- He broke his arm by running across the wall, doesn't hedidn't he	
2- Have the furniture been delivered from the factory yet?Has the furniture	
3-When I got home, they were having lunch, nothing was left for me they had had	200
B-Use the suitable form of be going to or the present continuous tense to complete the following	owing
sentences :	(2points)
1-He's taken his shoes off, I think heis going to jump into the water. (jump)	
2-Sorry I can't see you this afternoon. I am playing tennis with Ziad. (play)	
3-A- Rewrite the following using reduced relative clauses:	(3points
1-Books that have been bought recently are very interesting.	
2-The engineers who designed this building are professional.	1
The engineers designing this building are professional.	
3-I don't like food which is served in restaurants.	
I don't like food served in restaurants	
B- Complete the sentences with the past participle or - ing form of the verbs in brackets: (2points)
1-The world is facing rising sea temperatures . (rise)	K-FE ROKE (MARK)
2-At last, I've found mylost mobile. (lose)	

writing (10 points)

عند تصحيح الانشاء تراعى الأمور التللية

- Connected ideas (4 points)
- Layout / handwriting / organization (2 points)
- Spelling (2 points)
- Punctuation (2 points)